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Prairie Lakes Parish Return to Worship Status 
 
 

Dear church family, 
  

     The current status of “Return to In-Person Worship” in the Minnesota 
United Methodist Conference is in the designated Orange Phase.  Our  
conference recommendations are driven by Three Simple Rules: 
 

 We are a people that do no harm. We practice physical distancing to minimize harm to others, especially 
the vulnerable.  

 We are a people that do all the good we can. We care for the spiritual and physical needs of our neigh-
bors, providing food, emotional support, and supporting our health care system. 

 We are a people that stay in love with God. When we love God through prayer, praise, and worship, we 
grow in love of our neighbor. Love of God and love of neighbor are inseparable. 

  

Your Leadership Team met on January 27, 2021 to discuss our three churches return to in-person worship. As   
a group, we held thoughtful discussion regarding the Prairie Lakes Parish next steps for “Return to Worship” - 
both in the parish as a whole, and in our individual churches.  We brainstormed about the following:  
 

 The desire of some members of our congregations to return to in-person worship. 
 The sense of other members of our congregations that it may be best to wait to begin in-person worship for 

now, and reassess at the end of February, due to such factors as members’ age and/or health conditions, the 
new (and more contagious) strains of COVID-19 that have moved into Minnesota, the current waiting lists 
to receive the vaccine, the overall safety of our members, and an underlying level of not yet being comforta-
ble in group settings with persons beyond our immediate families.  

 Pastors with whom Pastor Kathy has contact in her Clinical Pastoral Education group have noted that con-
gregations that have gone back to in-person worship only see 10-12 people attending on a Sunday morning. 

 The amount of work involved in preparing the church - and our members - for worship per Orange Phase 
Guidelines, including cleaning, entering/exiting, socially distanced seating, mask wearing, hand sanitizing, 
limited interactions, no singing, etc. 

 Blooming Grove UMC is in the middle of the construction of their handicap-accessible addition. Their  
parking lot is the staging area for construction and supplies, there is currently only one entrance, and        
extensive cleaning of the sanctuary would be needed on an ongoing basis due to tearing out windows/walls, 
etc. 

 Pastor Kathy’s continuing recovery from shoulder and foot surgery - with several weeks yet to go before  
the pin is removed from her foot.  Her mobility is still compromised until then. 

 Pastor Kathy’s health, as well as that of Jerry and Pastor Kathy’s mom. 
 Winter weather and snow/ice issues that may complicate parking as well as entering/exiting buildings. 
  

Recommendations from each church: 
 

 BGUMC:  Allison, Judy, Chuck (and Linda) and Hjordi recommend that their congregation wait until the 
end of February and re-evaluate. 

 Janesville UMC:  Sherry and Vern recommend that their congregation wait until the end of February and   
re-evaluate. 

 Waterville EUMC:  Dave, Karen, Arlene, and Al would like to try in-person worship one Sunday a month, 
to see how it goes, how the congregation responds, and what kind of preparation is involved.  They would 
limit youth group meetings at the church to one or two meetings a month, to provide enough time between 
groups in the building that extensive sanitizing would not need to be done.  They would not re-start weekly 
use of the building by the local dance group. 

 (Continued on next page) 



Prairie Lakes Parish Return to Worship Status 
(continued) 

Meeting outcome: 
 

PLP Leadership Team Consensus: 
 In order to allow additional time to see how COVID-19 variations play out, to give more people oppor-

tunity to be vaccinated, to observe trends in number of COVID-19 cases/hospitalizations/deaths, to allow 
more progress on construction at BGUMC, and to watch for MN UMC Conference updates, we will wait 
to change our course until the end of February.  At that time, we will cautiously move forward as follows: 

 

 The PLP Leadership Team will reassess 
 If appropriate, on Sunday, February 28th - at 9:30 A.M., Waterville EUMC will hold the first trial 

“return to in-person worship”  
 Depending on the status of all the factors we are taking into consideration, we may begin 9:30 A.M. 

once-a month in-person worship in each of our churches in March - with the first and fifth Sundays 
remaining virtual worship only.  This schedule will reduce the need for in-depth sanitization between 
use of each building.  The “in-person” worship would not be live-streamed or recorded, in order to be 
in compliance with copyright considerations.  Pastor Kathy would continue recording virtual worship 
services that would be available on Facebook each Sunday at 8:00 A.M.  

  

I understand we are all anxious to be back in our sanctuaries. The guidance of our MN Conference is to continue 
to be cautious and conduct worship virtually when possible. Your Leadership Team will meet again at the end  
of February to monitor the current MN Conference Phased Status, review current area COVID numbers, and  
determine what is best for our churches. Please continue to hold this team in your thoughts and prayers! 
  

I commend all of you who are reaching out to one another. It is the best example of how we are the Church, 
God’s Church. 
  

Blessings,  Pastor Kathy King 

Ash Wednesday 2021 
February 17 

 
   This year’s Ash Wednesday, 

Prairie Lakes Parish is providing a small container 
of Palm Ashes and a short liturgy for your personal 
disposition of ashes. Packets will be available for 
you to pick up on Saturday, February 13th from 1  
to 2 p.m. (at your respective church). If you would 
like Ash Wednesday materials prepared for your 
family, please email or text Pastor Kathy at 
kking5@hickorytech.net or 507-382-2483. If you 
cannot come to your church to pick up the materi-
als, volunteers will be available to drop them off   
at your home. Please let us know if you would like 
them delivered to your home at the time you re-
quest your packet.   
    The packets will include a small container of   

ashes and a liturgy for you to do at home. On Ash 
Wednesday, our parish will have a short virtual 
Ash Wednesday BlueJeans Service where we will 

be invited to Observe our Lenten Discipline and 
virtually share in Holy Communion. The meeting 
invitations will be sent early in February. If you 

would like to virtually take part in Holy Commun-
ion, please have your elements ready.  

Prairie Lakes Parish Lenten Study 
 

 
 

 For this year’s Lenten observance, our Prairie 
Lakes Parish members will use our MN Conference-
wide Lenten Study based on the book “Love is the 
Way: Holding on to Hope in Troubling Times” by 
Bishop Michael Curry. The study will begin February 
24, 2021. Anyone who would like to join in this six-
week study is welcome. You may purchase the book 
from Cokesbury or Amazon (it’s cheaper on Amazon 
and there is a Kindle version) but it is not required. 
For more information, visit the conference web link: 
2021 Lenten Study (minnesotaumc.org) 
 If you’d like to join the study which will take 
place from 7 to 8 on Wednesday evenings (or earlier  
if we wrap up the discussion), please email, text, or 
phone Pastor Kathy at kking5@hickorytech.net or  
507-382-2483. The study will be held virtually over 
BlueJeans. There is a video component to our study.  
If you’ve had problems connecting to BlueJeans,   
contact Pastor Kathy and we’ll set up a JoinNow to 
see if we can get you connected! 

mailto:kking5@hickorytech.net
https://www.minnesotaumc.org/2021-lenten-study
mailto:kking5@hickorytech.net


  

 

 

 

 

Ephesians 4: 32 “Be kind and compassionate to one another (NIV) 
 
February—the month when love and kindness are accepted, expected, and celebrated. I got my  
AARP email update this morning. In the abundance of information I largely skim through was an   
article on random acts of kindness. It’s not a new concept but it turns out that being kind is beneficial 
to our health! The article offered the findings of a Carnegie Mellon University study: 
 

 Those over 50 years of age who volunteered 200 hours or more are less likely to develop   
high blood pressure! 

 Participants in the study who volunteered at least one hour over the past year had better      
psychological well-being! 

 Those who “give back” spent 38% fewer nights in the hospital! 

 “Giving back” reduces stress! 
 

https://stayingsharp.aarp.org/activities/random-acts-kindness/  
 
In these days when we are anxious to be back in our sanctuaries, back in fellowship, back in corporate 
worship—we can still be the architect of kindness. It may be as simple as a telephone call to a friend 
that we haven’t connected with in a while. It may be a gift of take-out for someone who is home-
bound. It could be that greeting card that says hello. In whatever way you offer a kindness, now 
there’s health benefit too! 
 
Your Leadership Team is meeting monthly to determine when is the best time to be back in our   
sanctuaries. There will be lots to do when we determine it’s the best time for us to be back in our 
buildings. Each church needs people willing to do the work required before we can do so. If you are 
willing to help, please let the team know? 
 
If you have questions about our return to worship, these are the members of the team: 
 
Pastor Kathy   
WEUMC  Al Baker   Karen Olson     Dave Wollin  Arlene Wetzel  
BG    Hjordi Churchill     Chuck Danks  Allison Janke      Judy Mahler 
JUMC   Vern Benson        Sherry Wandrie       Jodi Olson      
 
I want to thank everyone for your well wishes after my foot surgery. Only a 
couple of weeks until the pin is removed and I can be rid the “boot” I’ve 
been wearing.  
 
Please, continue to stay safe. Wear those masks and wash your hands! 

         Pastor Kathy 

Showing Kindness 



 

 
 
 

 

Treasurer’s Report 
 

December 29, 2020—January 28, 2021 
 

General Budget Income          $  2,375.00 

 

Expenses 
 

 Pastor’s Salary 1,594.70 
 Cell Phone 22.48 
 Continuing Ed 104.50 
 Disability Insurance 19.75 
 Pastor’s Housing 380.00 
 Pension 216.24 
 Insurance 4,256.66* 
 Excel Energy 44.71 
 Loan Interest 195.69 
 Total Expenses                         $  6,834.73 
 
 

(Net Income:    $  
 

Other Income Received 
 Cemetery 40.00 
 Restoration 11,900.00 
 Visitor 20.00 
  

(*) $3,358.66 = Annual Premium + $898.00 = 
Builder’s Risk Insurance during construction of 
Addition   
 

 

1 Jake Full 
6 Kristin Nagel 
9 Alicia Fyvie 
11 Jaeda Koziolek 
11 Kristin Krell 
13 Amanda Riecke 
16 Ivan Buchholz 

In Sympathy 
 

     We have received word that 

Juanita McNamara of Louisi-

ana passed away this past July. 

Juanita and her husband, Jack, 

visited Blooming Grove and several local families 

in their ancestry search. Juanita had connections to 

the church through the Baumgarten family. She was 

able to find records of David Baumgarten and Joe 

Baumgarten as some of the first to serve as Sunday 

School Superintendents in 1861-1870. About 1830, 

Joachim Baumgarten (Juanita’s great ??? Grand-

father) was Bethel’s first local preacher.  Juanita 

and Jack continued to stay connected to Blooming 

Grove, and gave us many updates as they served 

their local church and community during  Hurricane 

Katrina. Our sincere  sympathies to her husband, 

Jack. 

 

     Our sympathy also goes out to the family of 

Delmer “Del” Voss.  Del passed away January 

11th.  Del was a member of Blooming Grove 

Church.  A spring  burial service is being planned. 

16  Katie Martin 
16 Kendra Yule 
22 Leighton Nicholson 
24 Deanna Kanne 
24 Tracie Spinler 
25 Ben Full 

2020 Contributions Summary 
 

Thanks to everyone for their continued support of the 
church through this past year. Here is a summary of 
what we received during 2020.  
 

Local Uses 
    General Budget 51,107.61 
 Visitor 430.00 
    Building Fund 32,473.05 
    Cemetery Maintenance 1,450.00 
     Fish Fry 2,746.00 
    Technology Grant 1,000.00 
    Hay Sold 301.00 
    Insurance Refund 292.00 
Outreach 
   Kamisamba Farm 100.00 
    Food Shelf 25.00 
   Emma Norton Residence 195.00 
    Annual Conference Love Offering 425.00 
    Run 4 The Loaves 1,670.00 

Thank you for your 
continued financial 

support of Blooming 
Grove UMC 

 
Thank you for your continu-
ing financial support of 
BGUMC in these difficult days of the coronavirus 
and social distancing.  Your gifts make our ongoing 
ministry in our church family and community possi-
ble, even while we cannot be together, and as we 
now reach out to people through the use of technolo-
gy.  Your contributions help pay our pastor, building 
expenses, utilities, insurance, our United Methodist 
apportionments, and all the other components of life 
in the church.  During this time when we are unable 
to physically gather, please send your gifts/checks to 
Blooming Grove United Methodist, P.O. Box 171, 
Medford, MN   55049-0171.  Again, thank you.    
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Building Project Update 
By Brad Saufferer 

 
Greetings from the Church addition project. 
As you can see from the picture, construc-
tion is again in high gear. Benny and his 
crew are working from first light to last and 
expect to have it framed in, roofed and ready 
for windows and siding in two to three 
weeks, weather permitting. The quality of 
the crew and their workmanship is excellent. 
You can also see from the picture where 
some of the windows from the existing 
structure will be installed. We have saved all 
the windows that have been removed and 
they will be incorporated in the addition. We 
have had some generous donations recently 
and I would like to extend a special thank 
you to the Nagel Sod Company for donating 
the cost of the powered opener for the front 

door. After prayerfully considering it, they made the decision to both make it easier for the handi-
capped and those ladened with boxes and such to enter the church. Thank you again to Nagel Sod 
Company. I would ask you to sit quietly, talk to God, and if you find it in your heart, all donations are 
welcomed. Drive by and see the work that has been done. Benny has kept both entrances open so 
when can resume worship as soon as possible and when that happens you can see the workmanship 
firsthand. The progress on the church is so exciting I would like to dance with joy, but I am Methodist, 
so I won’t.  

A Prayer for Construction Workers and Contractors 
 

Divine Builder- 
 

As we look at our homes, workplaces, and places of worship, we give gratitude for the 
ones who have placed brick upon brick.  Engineers, architects, designers, and project 
managers brought forth dreams on paper.  Construction workers and contractors work to 
make these visions into reality. 
 

From crafting the frame of our buildings to plastering walls, their weathered hands and 
perspired foreheads show their dedication to their profession.  Through their expertise, 
structures stand on solid foundation.  Through their experience, roofs protect from na-
ture’s wrath. 
 

With gratefulness, we celebrate their calling. 
Keep them safe as they continue to build towards the sky.   
May they feel your peace as their work reaches for the clouds. 
Amen. 
 

By Michelle L. Torigian, Pastor of St. Paul United Church of Christ in Bellville, IL - from the Monday,  
March 18, 2019 entry in her website “God Goes Pop Culture”, https://michelletorigian.com.   

Used with permission granted by Michelle (2/1/2021).  

 

https://michelletorigian.com/


From Merle Juhnke 
(Merle grew up attending the Bethel -  

north - portion of BGUMC.)   
 

      What a wonderful nostalgic trip your 
snow article provided for me. My mother 
and dad were on the farm, about 3 miles 
south of the church. It provided glimpses 
of people who I haven’t thought of for a 
while. Faye and I are about the same age, 
as we went to catechism class together with Lois Zan-
der and Annette Parrish.  
     The church is my foundation church and has many  
memories for me. Family wise, the moving of the Im-
manuel Church off of its foundation and watching it 
cross Wilbur Remund’s field to gain access to the road 
was the last thing I can remember doing with my dad. 
He was buried from the Bethel Church before the two 
were connected. My sister Audrey and Lowell Parrish 
were the first couple to be married in the connected 
churches. My mother was one of the first to be buried 
from the connected churches.  
     I enjoy the Visitor so much; that snow article 
brings back a memory of putting the Visitor together 
at the Kanne farm and it was winter and a snowstorm 
started or got worse while we were working on it. My 
dad decided to go home and we left early. We made it 
okay and were in bed sleeping when we heard a noise 
and here many of the Youth Fellowship were in a 
horse drawn sled. They checked the route to insure we 
were safe at home. My dad and mom were counselors 
to the Youth Fellowship activities when Audrey be-
came a member. I have attended Youth Fellowship 
since I was about 7 years old. Many memories and a 
very substantial foundation church.     Thank you. 

 
 

From Audrey (Saufferer) Bouma 
(Audrey grew up attending the Bethel -  

north - portion of BGUMC.)  
 

      To the BGUMC Community, 
     In honor and memory of family, and friends, pre-
sent and past, I am enclosing a gift towards your Res-
toration project.  I have many great memories of my 
time with BGUMC, from Sunday School, Bible 
School, sanitizing the inside of milk cans and carrying 
them full of water to church for Easter Breakfast 
(served as drinking water, heated as dish water, and 
used to make boiled coffee  - before there was running 
water at church), to playing piano for Sunday Service 
when my sister Dallas was not available.    
 

     Wishing you much success as you continue to 
spread the good word!  Blessings to you.  

From Judy Mahler 
(Judy is a current member of BGUMC) 

 

     While outside feeding the birds in 
these cold and grey days of winter, my 
heart is warmed by memories of Roy and 
Elsie Baumgarten, who lived on a farm 
just a couple miles north of the church.  
They were youth group leaders when my 
parents (Burch & Dallas Mahler) were 

young, and continued to be involved in, and sup-
portive of us as the “next generation” youth group 
as well.  I remember mom and dad fondly talking 
of the times that the Baumgartens hosted youth 
gatherings at their home and how welcome they 
may everyone feel.  They lived and breathed the 
true meaning of hospitality - sharing God’s grace 
and love through everything they did.  Which 
brings me back to the thought of feeding the birds.  
In my youth group and 4-H era, Roy and Elsie in-
vited us to their home to share their secrets of host-
ing a backyard full of wonderful birds - and let us 
experiment in their kitchen with making Elsie’s 
famous recipes - still tucked away in my recipe 
box:  Suet Seed Balls, Suet Cakes, Peanut Butter 
Bread Spread, and Oatmeal Mix.  The birds that 
gathered under the pine trees outside our old farm-
house kitchen window lived a good life because of 
the recipes shared by Elsie.  We live a better life 
because of the kindness of Roy and Elsie.  

God with Us, God in Us, God through Us 
Stories from the Steeples: BGUMC Past and Present 

   
   In these days of the pandemic, it becomes easy to 
lose sight of God’s goodness that continues to surround 
us.  In times like these, story-telling becomes a life-
line…a candle that helps illuminate the darkness…a 
message of God, and from God, that brings hope.   
     In that spirit, we invite you, throughout 2021, to join 
in a story-telling adventure and share your “Stories 
from the Steeples:  BGUMC Past and Present”!  We 
look forward to hearing your memories of where have 
you seen God’s Spirit, and God’s people, working and 
moving, laughing and weeping, caring and sharing - in 
our midst, or moving out into the world from the twin 
steeples.   
     We invite you to jot down your “Stories from the 
Steeples - BGUMC Past and Present” - and email them 
to Judy Mahler (hcjm@charter.net) or Chery South-
worth (CherySouth@gmail.com) .  They can be stories 
from years ago, or from as recently as yesterday!  They 
can be random short snippets or full-fledged descrip-
tions of events.  Chery and Judy will pull them together 
to share them here in the Visitor in the months ahead as 
reminders of God’s ongoing presence - with us, in us, 
and through us - even in the midst of a pandemic.   

mailto:hcjm@charter.net
mailto:CherySouth@gmail.com


Blooming Grove UMC 
2021 Officers, Teams, and Committees 

 
Position Name Phone Number  Email 
Church Council    (• Voting Member) 
 

 Chair Hjordi Churchill 507-456-1825  hjordi.hc@gmail.com 

 Lay Leader Allison Janke 507-456-7840  jankema@hotmail.com   

 Recording Secretary Carolyn Kanne 507-475-0100  bckanne@fmwildblue.com  

 Board of Trustees Brad Spinler 507-461-2354  bspinler@outlook.com   

 Church Treasurer Brad Saufferer 507-363-6579  b_saufferer@msn.com    

 Financial Secretary Brian Kanne 507-456-8986   bckanne@fmwildblue.com  

 PPRC Rep. Judy Mahler 507-456-3937  hcjm@charter.net 

 UMW President Charlotte Frankenberry 507-676-3544  frankenberryc@gmail.com  

 Youth Rep. Mikayla Janke   mikaylajanke@gmail.com  

 Education & Events  

 Memorials Chery Southworth 507-339-3534  cherysouth@gmail.com  

 Lay Delegate to AC Judy Mahler 507-456-3937  hcjm@charter.net  

 

  

Pastor Parish Relations Committee  

Lay Leader  Allison Janke 507-456-7840  jankema@hotmail.com 

2021 Judy Mahler 507-456-3937  hcjm@charter.net 

2022 Chuck Danks 507-456-0348  cldanks@hotmail.com 

 

  

Finance Committee 

Church Council Chair Hjordi Churchill 507-456-1825  hjordi.hc@gmail.com 

Lay Leader Allison Janke 507-456-7840  jankema@hotmail.com 

Trustee Representative Brad Spinler 507-461-2354  bspinler@outlook.com  

Church Treasurer Brad Saufferer 507-363-6579  b_saufferer@msn.com   

Financial Secretary Brian Kanne 507-456-8986   bckanne@fmwildblue.com 

 

 

Worship Planning 

Pastor   Kathy King 507-382-2483  kking5@hickorytech.net  

     Carolyn Kanne 507-475-0100  bckanne@fmwildblue.com  

 Judy Mahler (musician) 507-456-3937  hcjm@charter.net  

 Cindy Saufferer 507-363-9380  cindy.saufferer@gmail.com  

  Chery Southworth (musician)  507-339-3534  cherysouth@gmail.com 

  Patti Ellingson 507-339-2477   peppermint_e@hotmail.com 

 
 
 
 

(Continued on back) 
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Blooming Grove UMC 
2021 Officers, Teams, and Committees 

(Continued) 
 
Position Name Phone Number Email 
 
Trustees 
Class of 2020 Brad Spinler (Chair) 507-461-2354  bspinler@outlook.com 
 Dave Brisel 507-521-4742  dbrisel@gmail.com  
Class of 2021 Michael Janke 507-456-4806  jankema@hotmail.com  
 Brad Saufferer 507-363-6579  b_saufferer@msn.com  
Class of 2022 Alex Spinler 507-461-4380  laceyspinler@gmail.com  
 Kris Nagel 507-475-0522  jknagel@hotmail.com 

  
Note: The Class of 2020 will remain on this committee until the capital building project is completed. 
 
Nominations 
Pastor Kathy King 507-382-2483  kking5@hickorytech.net  
Lay Leader Allison Janke 507-456-7840  jakema@hotmail.com  
2020 Theresa Riecke 507-676-3488  theresariecke@gmail.com 
Board Council Chair Hjordi Churchill 507-456-1825  hjordi.hc@gmail.com  
 
Education & Events Team 
Chair (TBD) 
 Patti Ellingson 507-339-2477 peppermint_e@hotmail.com 
 Marlis Mahler 507-461-1260 mmahler@owatonna.k12.mn.us 
    Allison Janke  507-456-7840       jankema@hotmail.com 
     Linda Danks     507-456-7961       cldanks@hotmail.com  
  Lacey Spinler   lacey.spinler@gmail.com  
 
Tech Team 
 Kristin Krell 507-461-2815       knkrell@gmail.com    
 Tyler Morgan 507-475-2306       morgantyler90@gmail.com  
 Gil Christensen 507-210-0777 g_christensen@hotmail.com  
 
Membership Secretary 
 Carolyn Kanne 507-475-0100        bckanne@fmwildblue.com  
 
Communications 
 Chery Southworth 507-339-3534        cherysouth@gmail.com  
                            Judy Mahler 507-456-3937        hcjm@charter.net 
 Carolyn Kanne 507-475-0100        bckanne@fmwildblue.com  
 
Memorials 
 Chery Southworth 507-339-3534        cherysouth@gmail.com 
 
Church Historian 
 TBD 
 
Communion Steward  
 Hjordi Churchill 507-456-1825 hjordi.hc@gmail.com 
 
Auditors  
 TBD 
 TBD 
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     Please pray for the following 
persons and situations shared   
publicly within our community  
of BGUMC in the past month. 

 Alex, Lacey, and sweet baby Bowen, as they  
continue their search for answers for his medical 
concerns.  

 Theresa Riecke’s brother’s dear friend, Clint and 
his wife Mindy.  Clint’s mom suddenly passed 
away at a time when Mindy’s father was in hos-
pice and nearing the end of his life.  While Clint 
and Mindy were at the funeral for Clint’s Mother, 
they were notified that Mindy’s father passed 
away.  Please continue to pray for Clint and 
Mindy at this time of great loss.  

 Dennis Hermel, neighbor of Jim and Chery 
Southworth, as he recovers from health concerns. 

 Please pray for the health and safety of all con-
tractors who will be working on our addition this 
winter.  In particular, hold in your prayers Dean 
Kirchner, of Kirchner Siding and Windows, who 
will be working on the addition’s siding and win-
dows.  Dean asked for a prayer request for two   
of his workers.  One has been recovering from a 
tough case of pneumonia and has 3 small children 
at home.  The other fell off a roof while at work 
and his recovery will take months.   

 A request from Marlis Mahler to pray for a family 
in her circle of friends who has had 5 family 
members test positive for COVID, some of whom 
have underlying health concerns.  

 Linda Saufferer’s (Curt’s wife) sister Nancy, who 
has been hospitalized due to complications of  
diabetes. 

 Cindy Saufferer’s mom, Marge, who has been 
hospitalized with health concerns and is undergo-
ing rehab therapy. 

 Theresa Riecke, and her brothers Dale, Mike and 
Fred, as they mourn the loss of their grandmother 
Mildred, who passed away from COVID.  Mil-
dred was the mother of Theresa’s dad - Kenneth. 

 Marlis Mahler’s brother Harley, as he continues 
chemotherapy treatments for an aggressive can-
cer.  His January CT scans show more shrinking 
of the tumors - and he goes back to Rochester 
Mayo in March for his next checkup.   

 Elizabeth, daughter of Linda and Chuck Danks, 

who was diagnosed with cancer and has begun 
chemotherapy.  

 All those involved in making decisions regard-
ing the Keystone Pipeline, as well as those    
directly impacted by the outcome of those      
decisions. 

 Kinsley, 1 year old granddaughter of Ken and 
Tena Harren. In January, Kinsley underwent  
her 14th surgery - this as a second syndactyly 
release (she will get two more fingers on each 
hand!) It was a big surgery - and a successful 
one - and Kinsley will wear casts for one 
month.  Please continue your prayers for     
Kinsley and the doctors who care for this little 
miracle. 

 Marlis Mahler requests prayers for a good 
friend of her brother and sister-in-law’s -- Barb 
and Barb’s family.  In the span of the last six 
months Barb has suffered the loss of her sister, 
her mom, and her husband.  Barb helped care 
for her sister and mom when they were both  
receiving hospice care.  Right after her mom 
died, her husband became seriously ill, and died 
within a few days.  

 Michelle, a co-worker of Hjordi Churchill, and  
Michelle’s mom, who is recovering from open 
heart surgery.  

 Prayers for Pastor Kathy’s brother-in-law, Rog-
er.  A donor became available and he will have 
a kidney-pancreas transplant in Rochester. This 
is prayers answered after three years of waiting. 
Roger is Jerry’s youngest brother and now his 
only surviving sibling. Kathy and Roger were 
high school classmates. 

 All members of BGUMC who are in quarantine 
due to family members or co-workers who have 
been diagnosed with COVID.  

 All in our circle of family, friends, neighbors, 
communities - as we continue living in the pan-
demic.  Pray for students, teachers, and staff in 
school/college - as they figure out ever-evolving 
formats of “live”, hybrid, virtual, or home-
school learning, for employees who are navi-
gating work at their physical work locations 
and/or at home, and for all in the medical field 
who are working so hard to keep up with       
demands of testing and hospitalizations, as well 
as caring for patients as they lose their struggle 
with the virus.  Also pray for all people affected 
by job losses in this time of pandemic and 
changing economy.    

 Our country. 
 All in our faith community who privately hold 

heavy concerns in their hearts.  Help us to re-
flect God’s love and care through our words and 
deeds that they may know BGUMC as a place 
of solace, comfort, and trust. 

Note from Pastor Kathy King: 
Please call or text me if you would like me to visit or if 
there is a prayer concern that you prefer to keep pri-
vate. We are a community strengthened by the power of 
prayer. We are stronger when we intercede on the be-
half of our brothers and sisters in the faith. Please 
know that does not mean your name needs to be on a 
public prayer list. It means that your Pastor can pray 
for you and help you in any way you define.  
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Itõs Back! 
 

Join us for the 2021  
Blooming Grove UMC  

Fish Fry! 
 

Friday, March 5th 
 

Walleye and all the fixings in an easy to go pack. 
 

Cost:  Free will donations with  
100% of the proceeds going to the handicap addition. 

 

More info coming soon. 
 

Spread the word! 
 

Questions??  Contact Brad Spinler  
@ 507-461-2354 

 
 

 

Watch Facebook, Email and the Visitor  for information on other fundraisers coming up. 
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